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Mr. Chairman and members of the Senate Finance and Tax Committee,

In my personal capacity, I have served on the Bismarck Renaissance Zone Authority since 2019
since being appointed by former mayor Steve Bakken.

Prior to about 2019, I was without question the biggest critic of the Renaissance Zone Program.

In the 2016-2017 era, I helped lead an effort in Bismarck to end the city’s 37 year old TIF District
- the major way we did that was by leveraging the renewal of the Renaissance Zone by the
county and forcing the city to pick one or the other.  The city wisely chose to shut down the TIF
District and keep the Renaissance Zone.

In the 2017 session, the assembly passed SB 2166 to formally give political sub-divisions the
right to have a say in whether the city can exempt property on behalf of the other political
subdivsions.

In 2019, then-mayor Steve Bakken appointed me to the Bismarck Renaissance Zone Authority.

In that role, by my count I voted for 14 of 18 projects that have come before us.

I was appointed to a subcommittee to re-configure how the ROI (Return on Investment) was
calculated and portrayed in marketing materials.

This last fall, while we as a committee were putting together the new development plan, the city
City of Bismarck went to the Burleigh County Commission seeking their letter of approval for the
next renewal.  Burleigh County denied the request by not taking a vote.

Earlier this session, I testified on House Bill 1266 from a Neutral with caveats position.

(See attached.)

HB 1266 gives cities that had their Renaissance Zones end or lapse go back for a second shot.

I stated that if that bill was passed cleanly, there would be no reason to have a big fight over
this.

I am here today to urge you to give SB 2391 a DO NOT PASS recommendation, and when HB
1266 comes across the hall, leave it clean.




